
The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on Jan. 28th 2020 at 8:30 

at the District Office. Mer:nber present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper and Mr. 

Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 50,000 

gallon per day and the District 90,000 gallon daily. 

In other business Mr. Smotherman reported that Keith Hillard has resigned as District Auditor 

due to health reason. At the recommendation of Mr. Hillard, representation from Kirby and 

Moore from Bowling Green was invited to meet with the Board. After our meeting, the Board 

discussed and voted to retain Kirby and Moore to conduct District audits. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 10:30 



The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on February 26th 2020 at 

8:30 at the District Office. Member present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 50,000 

gallon per day and the District 90,000 gallon daily. 

In other business it was reported that we had leaks on the Thompson Chapel Rd that were on 

the customer and found a·substantial leak on the service line at the old Hinton Sawmill. He also 

said that Billy Harper had pulled required TTHM samples on the 20th but as to date the report 

had not been received. February weather has been wet so work was limited. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned. at 9:30. 



The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on March 30th 2020 at 

8:30 at the District Office. Member present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 50,000 

gallon per day and the District 90,000 gallon daily. 

In other items of business it was reported that last month's TTHM samples reported no issues. 

With March weather getting better we were able to set new meters on the Collins and 

Blackford roads. 

With issues from COVID 19 on the increase were a limiting access to the general public and are 

asking that they call and we will make arrangements to meet if needed but will make every 

eff rt to resolve with no immediate contact. 

Wit there being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30. 



The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on April 29th, 2020 at 8:30 

at the District Office. Member present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper and Mr. 

Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 70,000 

gallon per day and the District 100,000 gallon daily. 

In other business it was reported that we had several leaks this month needing attention with 

repair made on the Coopertown Rd, Holloway Rd, Vincent Rd and Lewisburg Rd block 2090 

service line. We only had one new meter set for the mont~. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:00. 



The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on May 29th, 2020 at 8:30 

at the District Office. Member present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper and Mr. 

Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a shprt report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 60,000 
gallon per day and the District 90,000 gallon daily. 

In other business it was reported that May was a good month for the district only reporting 

with only one leak on Lewisburg Rd due to a split in line. The district continues to grow with 

another meter set. 

D e to continued COVID issues the meeting was kept brief and adjourned at 9:15. 



The regular monthly meeting of North Logan Water District was held on June 28th, 2020 at 8:30 

at the District Office. Member present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper and Mr. 

Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short report on monthly water usage. Logan Aluminum is using 60,000 

gallon per day anc;:t the District 100,000 gallon daily. 

In other business it was reported that we had two service line leaks on the Stewart 

Smotherman Rd. Billy took the TTHA, HHA, lead and copper samples but as of this meeting 

reports had not come back. On the 22nd at meeting with MASTER METER was held to go over 

and check meter readings. 

ue to rate changes from the LOAGN/TODD REGIONAL WATER the District filed a rate 

duction with the PSC from 3.91 to 3.33 per thousand gallons. 

Wit there being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30. 



The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held July 27th ,2020 at the 

District Office at 8:30. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper and 

Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short on the water usage for the District. For the current month Logan 

Aluminum was running 60,000 daily and the District 100,000 daily. 

In other business it was reported that July had been a busy month. Carr, Riggs and Ingram had 

completed and submitted the PSC report. During the month we received the previous months 

water sample reports with no issues reported. On July 3rd Jim Ingram came to test all hydrants 

with no problems indicated. Several projects were done during the month with installing a new 

line to Johnathon Epley, installing a new meter for Dustin Epley and adding a PRV in the new 

line. While these projects were in the works new hydrants were installed at the District Office 

and at Kenneth Thomas. As the District continues to grow four new meters were installed on 

the Lewisburg Rd. and R. L. Stuart Rd. 

V(ith there being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:45. 
\ 



The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held August 28th ,2020 at 

the District Office at 8:30. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short on the water usage for the District. For the current month Logan 

Aluminum was running 70,000 daily and the District 100,000 daily. 

In business matters it was reported that a service line leak on Thompson Chapel Rd had been 

repaired. We also had a leak on Five Oaks Ln where the ditching contractor hit the line. For 

2020 the PSC held their Annual Seminar by the means of ZOOM with all Commissioners 

\ present. 
\ 

\ 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:15. 

/ 



The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held September 26th ,2020 

at the District Office at 8:30. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman gave a short on the water usage for the District. For the current month Logan 

Aluminum was running 70,000 daily and the District 90,000 daily. 

In other business it was reported that the old PRV next to George Coles and also repair a split 

found in the line that was leaking at the rate of 25,000 gallon· per day. During the month we 

repaired the yards for Johnathon and Dustin Epley. We also replaced the 2" meters at the 

landfill and Logan Aluminum. 

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30. 
I 
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The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held October 29th,2020 at 

the district office at 8:45. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman opened the meeting with a report on water usage for the district. Logan 

Aluminum is currently using 60,000 gallon and the district 50,000 gallon daily. 

In other business 2 new meter sets were added on the Lewisburg Rd on the land once 

belonging to the Noram Head family. During the month a significant service line leak was found 

and repaired in front of Logan Aluminum. 

With there being no further business the meet adjourned at 9:30. -· 

I 



The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held November 27th,2020 

at the district office at 8:45. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman opened the meeting with a report on water usage for the district. Logan 

Aluminum is currently using 40,000 gallon and the district 75,000 gallon daily. 

In other business it was reported the three new test meters have been installed on the 

Thompson Chapel Rd they were installed to help in tracking water loss. During 2020 the Ky 

Governor issued a mandate that utilities work closely with their customers on late or 

delinquent accounts and not issue cut off notices thru October. With the mandate period expire 

all utilities were encouraged to set up payment plans for those late or unpaid accounts. Billy 
Harper will be working closely with the City of Russellville to implement a feasible plan. 

With no further business, the meeting adjourned a 9:45 



The regular monthly meeting of the North Logan Water District was held December30th,2020 at 

the district office at 8:00. Members present were Mr. S. C. Smotherman, Mr. Wallace Harper 

and Mr. Tim Barr. 

Mr. Smotherman opened the meeting with a report on water usage for the district. Logan 

Aluminum is currently using 40,000 gallon and the district 85,000 gallon daily. 

In matters of business it was report that a source of water was found on the property belonging 

to the landfill and attributed to about 100,000 gallon per day. Logan Aluminum has decided to 

put in another entrance to gate 4. McGee Engineering will be in charge of the plans and Logan 

will be covering cost of this project. Early in the month TTHM and HHA samples were taken and 

the reports were back reporting no issues. 

With the being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:15. 


